
Excellencies, distinguished delegates, and colleagues, 

In continuance of the ongoing discussions and intersessional work of the Council of the International 
Seabed Authority on the topic of test mining. the Governments of Germany and Belgium would like 
to extend a formal invitation to all delegates and stakeholders to a technical workshop on the 
“Scientific and legal aspects of Test Mining”.  

The workshop will take place from 16-17 December 2024 at Haus der Wissenschaft in Bremen, in 
northern Germany. Following an informal evening gathering on 15 December (Sunday), the 
workshop will commence at 9:00 on 16 December (Monday) and end by 15:30 on 17 December 
(Tuesday).  

The workshop will be in-person, although some plenary presentations/discussions may be 
livestreamed or recorded.  

The deadline for registration is 14 November 2024. If the number of registrations exceeds the 
available seats, the organizing team will select the participants to ensure a good representation of all 
regions and perspectives. A final confirmation of registration will be sent out by 21 November 2024.   
(Please note: do not book any travels prior to receipt of the final confirmation). 

A detailed agenda and further logistical information including accommodation will be provided in 
due course. 

To register, please see the following website: https://www.umweltbundesamt.de/registration-for-
the-test-mining-workshop-in-bremen 

We look forward to welcoming you to the workshop. For further inquiries, please contact Klaus Lucke 
(klaus.lucke@uba.de). 

 

Sincerely, 

Ingo Narberhaus (on behalf of the German delegation) and 

Steven Vandenborre (on behalf of the Belgian delegation) 
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